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1. Recent Schools Ofsted Inspections
	SCHOOL
	2 OR 3 TIER
	Overall effectiveness
	Achievement of pupils
	Quality of teaching
	Behaviour and safety of pupils
	Leadership & management

	Primary / First Schools


	Peasenhall
	2
	4
	4
	4
	3
	4

	St Joseph’s
	2
	3
	3
	3
	3
	3

	Clifford Road
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2

	Yoxford
	2
	4
	4
	4
	3
	4

	Rushmere
	2
	3
	3
	3
	3
	3

	Bacton
	2
	2
	2
	2
	1
	2

	Ringsfield
	2
	2
	2
	2
	1
	1

	St Matthew’s
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2

	Cockfield
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2

	Middleton
	2
	3
	3
	3
	3
	3

	Long Melford
	2
	4
	3
	3
	3
	4

	St Mary’s
	2
	3
	3
	3
	2
	3

	Capel St Mary’s
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2
	2


	Middle Schools


	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	High Schools


	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	

	Special
	Key Stage


	

	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	


Key:   1-Outstanding, 2-Good, 3, Requires Improvement (previously Satisfactory), 4- Inadequate

Further information can be found about any or all of these inspections at:

www.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection-report 
In addition to the full inspection reports, the link above allows access to the Ofsted data dashboard for all of the schools inspected. The data dashboard provides some helpful summary information about the school, and how its performance compares with other schools.
2. Raising the Bar

Raising the Bar Awards

I enjoyed a highly inspiring evening at the Raising the Bar Awards ceremony on 25 June 2015. 

Celebrating success and best practice is an important part of Raising the Bar and the second awards ceremony was a great opportunity to again recognise the shining lights of Suffolk education.  It was fantastic to hear so many stories of young people with such drive and determination.  There were also awards for teachers, governors, volunteers and local businesses to recognise the important role that they are, and will continue to play in improving education outcomes in Suffolk.  We received hundreds of nominations from across the County, and were delighted by the quality of the nominations put forward for the awards.  Thank you to everyone who nominated someone.  Well done to everyone who was shortlisted and congratulations to the winners.

I was particularly honoured to be able to present a special posthumous award to the parents of Matthew Percy.  I greatly admired his interest and involvement in politics and his support for other young people in Suffolk and further afield is to be applauded.
We received much positive feedback about the Awards Ceremony.  To quote DfE Regional School Commissioner Tim Coulson: “It was an inspiring evening and another example of how the corner is being turned for Suffolk education.”
For further information, visit the Awards website at www.rtbawards.com. Contact Michael Moll, 01473 264808, michael.moll@suffolk.gov.uk
Raising the Bar 2015-2017

Raising the Bar has seen a number of success stories over the past year, and recent provisional GCSE and A Level exam results confirm that we are heading in the right direction with our approach.  However, I am keen that we accelerate the pace of progress and put further focus on achieving our objectives.

In June Cabinet discussed a report “Raising Education Standards in Suffolk – the next phase in Raising the Bar, in response to the recent Ofsted Inspection of School Improvement Services”, where we have agreed to new priorities for Raising the Bar for 2015-2017.  These were further discussed by key stakeholders at the Raising the Bar Sponsoring Group in July, and have resulted in the following five priorities: 


a) Effective and timely schools improvement.

b) Strong school to school support.

c) Excellence in leadership and governance.

d) Developing aspirations with families, communities and businesses.

e) Clear strategy and communications for Raising the Bar.

I was delighted that Cabinet agreed to invest an additional £800k into Raising the Bar, to increase the pace of change in rapidly intervening in school leadership including governance to ensure improved educational achievement.

We have recognised that not all schools feel full ownership of Raising the Bar.  This is something we seek to address in the new phase of the programme.

We have added additional management resource to the programme, with Judith Mobbs, AD for Skills, taking on the Programme Director role, working alongside Nikki Edwards, AD for Education and Learning and the programme team.  The team is currently reviewing governance arrangements and measures of success, to ensure they are fully fit for purpose. 
For further information, contact Michael Moll, 01473 264808, michael.moll@suffolk.gov.uk
3. Skills
Suffolk School to School Partnership
I am excited to share further developments on establishing the “Suffolk School to School Support Partnership” as part of our second priority within Raising the Bar - 2015-2017. 

The partnership will launch this autumn using a model based on the feedback from a recent consultation with schools, and will build on the strengths of our teaching schools and other local alliances.  The Partnership will support all schools and education settings to share best practice in teaching and learning and develop excellence in their wider role with families, communities and through business partnerships.  We will foster this through investing in innovation.

For further information, contact Carol Hitchman, 01473 263952, carol.hitchman@suffolk.gov.uk
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